
 

The Department of Water and Environmental Regulation issues this river flow advice (advice) for the benefit of the public. Every effort is made 
to ensure the accuracy, currency and reliability of this advice, however, changes in circumstances after the publication of this advice may impact 
on its currency and reliability. This advice should be considered in conjunction with the latest warnings and advice from the Bureau of 
Meteorology and the Department of Fire and Emergency Services and it is the responsibility of each person reading this advice to make their 
own enquiries as to any actions that need to be undertaken in response to this advice. Each person reading this advice, to the extent permitted 
by law, releases and indemnifies the State of Western Australia and its officers, employees, agents and others acting under its control from and 
against all claims and liability in relation to this advice. In no event shall the State of Western Australia be liable to any person for any loss or 
damage suffered, directly or indirectly, as a result of the provision of this advice. 
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Lower Gascoyne River Flow Advice No.07 2024 

Issued by the Department of Water and Environmental Regulation  

4:00 pm Monday 16 December 2024 

The leadwaters in the Gascoyne River arrived at Nine Mile Bridge at 10:30am this 

morning, with a salinity of 184 mg/L TDS. A peak river level of approximately 2.0m 

is estimated to arrive at Nine Mile Bridge later today, followed by a series of smaller 

river level peaks over the next few days. 

Growers should continue to refer to the Bureau of Meteorology for regular updates. 

The Department of Water and Environmental Regulation will continue to closely 

monitor the catchment and river levels. No further updates will be issued unless 

conditions in the catchment change and further advice is required.  

Gauging Station levels at 3:00pm this afternoon were: 

Gauging Station      Height    Trend 

Nine Mile Bridge 1.1m    rising 

Fishy Pool  1.6m    steady 

Jimba Jimba             1.6m    steady 

Pell’s Island            0.8m    steady 

Yinnetharra             1.2m    steady 

Lyons River            0.5m    steady 
 

This advice can be heard by calling 1800 674 897. River level and rainfall data can be accessed at 
the Bureau of Meteorology at http://www.bom.gov.au/wa/flood/index.shtml or The Department’s 
website www.water.wa.gov.au.  The above graph can be found on the Department’s website at 
http://kumina.water.wa.gov.au/waterinformation/wir/reports/publish/704139/te3.htm 
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